
 
Term Three 

4th August, 2023 Message from Monique 
Dear Parents and Caregivers, 

I hope everyone has been enjoying some sunshine over the 

last few days. I believe we will have a return to expected 

winter weather over the weekend, but the sun was lovely 

while it lasted.  
 

The students most definitely enjoyed the sunshine on 

Wednesday afternoon during our special Bush School 

event. A delicious afternoon tea of damper and bush tea 

was served, and it was lovely to be able to share this experi-

ence with some of our visitors. Bush school will continue 

weekly until the end of this term. In Term 4 we will take a 

break as we prepare for end of year production and cele-

brations.  

 

Many of our students have been enjoying playing basket-

ball at playtime. Given this, we have organised Eltham 

Wildcats to come and visit the school on September 7th 

during physical education lessons. I am also looking for-

ward to our first session at Jet’s Gymnastics next Tuesday, 

8th of August – so much to look forward to! 
 

Kind Regards, Monique  

 

Important Dates for    

Term 3 

8th August - Gymnastics 

12th—20th August—Science 
week 

15th August - Gymnastics 

19th - 25th August - Book Week 

23rd August - Book Week Dress 
Up 

22nd August - Gymnastics 

29th August - Gymnastics 

5th September - Gymnastics 

12th September - Gymnastics 

15th September - Last day of 
Term 3 

 

Dates to Remember  

Term 1 - Monday 30 January 
2023 - Thursday 6 April 
2023 

Term 2 -  Monday 24 April 2023 
- Friday 23 June 2023 

Term 3 - Monday 10 July 2023 - 
Friday 15 September 2023 

Term 4 - Monday 2 October 
2023 - Wednesday  

20 December 2023 



A few shout outs… 

Thank you to Jane Plunkett and Jane Dempsey for supporting our Quip Quip students 

while Svetlana has been on leave. Your care, expertise and consideration has been appre-

ciated, thank you! 

Thank you to Eco Explorers for running a community Bush School event on Wednesday 

afternoon, the students enjoyed the session, and it was lovely to have our families be able 

to participate.  

Thank you to Shirley, our cleaner who goes out of her way to do an especially thorough 

job at Christmas Hills and is always so considerate of the staff and students.  

Thank you to Jodie who has been following up on maintenance jobs to ensure the school 

is safe and welcoming to staff, students and community members.  

Thank you to the students and staff who made me feel appreciated on Principals’ Day! I 

am grateful I have been given the opportunity to work in such a connected community, it 

is very special.  



 

This week we looked at light! In the junior grades we explored what light is, how it moves around a space and the shapes it cre-
ates. We then had a crack of making a light source produce different shapes using card and manipulating the light of different 
bulbs. In the senior grades we used our light explorations to understand how reflection and refection manifest in the world around 
us then used that knowledge to direct light how we wanted it to move. We then mapped that light using ray diagrams and created 
plans and designs on how we could use that knowledge to reduce light pollution in the world.    



 
 

2023 Parent / Caregiver / Guardian Opinion Survey: 

 
WE WANT OUR PARENTS / CAREGIVERS / GUARDIANS TO TELL US WHAT THEY THINK!  
 
Our school is conducting a survey to find out what parents / caregivers / guardians think of our school. The Parent / Caregiver / 
Guardian Opinion Survey is an annual survey offered by the Department of Education that is designed to assist schools in gain-
ing an understanding of families’ perceptions of school climate, student behavior, and student engagement. The survey is op-
tional but we encourage all families to participate. Our school will use the survey results to help inform and direct future school 
planning and improvement strategies.  
 
All families are invited to participate in the survey. 
 
The Parent / Caregiver / Guardian Opinion Survey will be open from Monday 7 August to Friday 8 September 2023. 
 
The survey will be conducted online, only takes 20 minutes to complete, and can be accessed at any convenient time within the 
survey period on desktop computers, laptops, tablets or smartphones. The online survey will be available in English and 10 other 
languages including Arabic, Greek, Hakha Chin, Hindi, Japanese, Punjabi, Simplified Chinese, Somali, Turkish, and Vietnamese. 
 

Please check your email inbox for information regarding your access to the survey. 
 
Please come and speak to me if you have any questions.  
 
Monique Rankin | Acting Principal 







We Need Your Help 







 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 






